

THE CHIMES

A Publication of the Starkdale Presbyterian Church (E.P.C.)

May 2013

EASTER SUNDAY AT STARKDALE

317 people attended the worship services at Starkdale on March 31 as we celebrated our risen Savior.

MAY EVENTS AT STARKDALE

May 16—Deacons and Session Meeting

May 18—Semi-annual Chicken Grill

May 19—Special Guest Musician Jeff Anderson in concert 7 p.m.

8:30 and 11 A.M. Worship Every Sunday
9:45 A.M. –Sunday School for all ages
Bible Study every Tuesday at 10 A.M.
and Wednesday at 6 P.M.
Rev. Dr. Philip Makari... .Senior Pastor
Rev. Bobbyjon Bauman- Assoc. Pastor
To Youth and Young Adults
Carolyn Glaub..... Music Director
Stephan Carroll...... .Organist

Mary Bohach......Treasurer
Ruth Carson.....Assist. Treasurer
Rose Mary Grimm...Office Manager
Doris Wickham Chimes Editor
Chimes Staff: Mary Coleman,
Dolores Visyak, Mary Jane Ritson,
Esther Harris, Wayne Hackathorne

Dear Starkdale family (Members, Worship Guests, and Friends),



Many of you have been away from church due to wind and snow. Hopefully by now the cold winter is behind us and spring will be as pleasant as it could be. Spring has a way of helping things blossom including church: The "snowbirds" are back. The young people are as cheerful as I had ever seen them. Maybe they are excited school will soon be over. Our congregation is positive and joyful as new people join us and the youth participate in worship, mission trips, and many other special activities (thanks to Rev. Bauman). The elders and deacons are optimistic doing everything they can to make church more productive and effective.

Due to recent events, I believe all of us are on the same page regarding our life's priorities. We all have firsthand knowledge of the unpredictability of life. We have seen it with our own eyes, heard and read about it often. Politics cannot be trusted. Our economy is unstable. Relationships are shaky. Our national safety is constantly under attack. Our financial resources are shrinking due to continuous increases in living costs, kids are

shooting each other, drug dealers are making our streets fearful, the church overseas is persecuted, and hostile nations, like North Korea, are threatening us with nuclear attacks.

Yet amidst such a gloomy picture of our world (which has been ruled by the prince of darkness, the evil one, since his fall and the fall of Adam and Eve), there is hope that does not disappoint us. The Risen Christ has proclaimed by his death and resurrection his victory over all the forces of evil. We are in good hands regardless of any bad news we hear, see, or experience in us or around us. The worst cannot have the upper hand on anyone of us who is in Jesus Christ.

Therefore, when it comes to prioritizing and knowing the things that matter most, we, God's people, are fully aware that, since it is true that "in life and in death we belong to God", our top priority should always be to "seek first the kingdom of God and his righteousness". Our chief end is to "glorify God and enjoy him forever". Worship, the reading of God's Word, prayer time, the believers' fellowship, Christian hospitality, evangelism, helping those in need, and enjoying God's favors are the things that should thrill us the most in life. These are the things that accumulate for us treasures in

Soup Kitchen Report:

The April 11, 2013 Soup Kitchen served 65 people. The workers were Ella Jane Burns, Jo Copeland, Robbie France, and Stu Stukins. They served chicken and dressing, corn, peaches and cakes from Two Ridges Presbyterian Church.

"Our Daily Bread"

Devotional booklets are now available for the Starkdale congregation to use as a daily devotional help. You may pick up your copy of the booklet from the resource table at the tower entrance.

.RECOGNITION OF GRADU-

ATES: If you are a high school, technical institution, or college graduate and wish to be included, please provide elder Jane Gambos with your pertinent information before May 12. The recognition of graduates will be held on Sunday, June 2 during the 11:00 A.M. Service.

THANK YOU, SUSAN BUL-

LARD, for the spiritual impact you have on so many young men and women at the Jefferson County Christian Academy. Thank you also for a wonderful performance of "Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor Dream Coat". Your example and witness is very much appreciated by all of us.

WE ARE PROUD OF YOU, OLIVIA AULT, for your meaningful contribution to the work of the Easter Seals (West Virginia) last Sunday. You and your ex-

tended family continue to be very special to our Starkdale church family.

TO THE BOY SCOUTS sponsored by Starkdale, we are grateful for the time and great effort you spent on cleaning and beautifying our church grounds last Monday. We cannot thank you enough for your dedication and commitment to God and country.

THE OUTREACH COMMISSION

thanks everyone for the support of Child Abuse Prevention Month. The donations made through The Pinwheel of Hope Tree were greatly appreciated by the Caring Place. Thank you most of all for your continued prayers for the children.

CONGRATULATIONS to DeDe

and John Foley's daughter and son-in law, Linda and Joe Nocera on their retirement as of May 31. Linda has taught for 36 years, most recently the Kindergarten class at Garfield East, and Joe is retiring as the principal at Wells Academy after 37 years of service.

We wish you a healthy, happy retirement and thank you for your years of service in the education of our children.

CONGRATULATIONS TO:

Leslie and Mike Aftanas and family on the baptism of their daughter, Ava Marie on Sunday, March 31 in the 11 a.m. worship service.

MAY BIRTHDAYS	
Caleb Grimm	2
Thomas Beynon	3
Noah Townsend	4
Alayna Arbogast	5
Kelly Dopp	6
Cathy Lipinski	7
Carole Peterson	8
Carolyn McCamic	10
Allie Nicole Binkiewicz	11
Saharah Stewart	12
Haley Kreider	15
William McNeil	16
Lucas Swinsinski	17
Kim Felmet	18
Marge Allan	20
Tyra Timmons	20
Beckett Dopp	20
Brian Huber	22
Jacqueline DiNofrio	22
Shayuana Christian	24
Ethan Starr	24
Rick Carver	24
Renee Bauman	24
Jennifer Pinkerton	25
Jack Daily	26
Tom Timmons	27
Jordan Ferguson	27
Michael Minor	28
Jason Baker	28
Sarah Lane	28
Earl Gates	28
Steven Eft	28
Michael Ford	30
Jennifer Vickers	30
David Kinney	31
Eileen Mamula	31

MAY ANNIVERSARIES	
Trey and Anne Peterson	2
Tom and Anna Marie Ault	3
R.J. and Eva Stewart	9
Russ and Rita Wickham	16
Ray and Darene Waszkiewicz	23
John and Marlene Rhueff	24
John and Judy Mallett	27
Louis and Charlene Petrozzi	28
Jody and Carolyn Glaub	30
Philip and Vickey Makari	30

In Sympathy:

To Dolores (Paul) Visyak in the death of Karren (Leatherberry) Massey who passed away March 19 in Hudson, Florida. She is Dolores' niece.

To Sherilyn (Lewis) Townsend in the death of her mother, Alice Bougher, March 22 at LifeLine Hospital.

To Bob and Ella Jane Burns and family in the death of Bob's daughter Stella Hornaday who passed away on March 25 in North Carolina.

A former organist of Starkdale, Mary Marook, passed away March 27 in Henderson, Nevada.

To the Grimm Family in the death of Robert (Bob) Grimm on April 3. Bob is Rose Mary (our office manager's) Father-in-law, and distantly related to Russ and Sandy Grimm, and Carl and Debbie Grimm.

heaven. So, let the devil and his followers, in their deceitful minds, believe that they are winning the battle against God. It is for a time that they will devour and destroy, but with Christ on our side, the final victory has already been won.

So, dear friends, don't let any of those evil influences discourage you or bring you down, neither let them keep you away from the things that God has designed to help you grow in him. When everything is said and done, the only thing that will matter is a loving and lasting relationship with Jesus Christ with and through his church. Nothing should separate us from that. The apostle Paul writes in Romans 8:18 "I consider that our present sufferings are not worth comparing with the glory that will be revealed in **us.**" He also says in verse 28 "And we know that in all things God works for the good of those who love him, who have been called according to his purpose." Then he concludes in verses 38, 39 by saying, "For I am convinced that neither death nor life, neither angels nor demons, neither the present nor the future, nor any powers, neither height nor depth, nor anything else in all creation, will be able to separate us from the love of God that is in Christ Jesus our

Lord."

We will never hear better news than that. Amidst the bad news of the world, there is the Good News of God. Therefore, keep trusting in Jesus; be faithful to worship, to growing in biblical knowledge, to participation in Christian fellowship, and to your witness for the glory of God. May this spring season surround you with beauty and fill you with hope.

God bless,

Philip Makari

Philip Makari



May 2, 2013

Please spend some time praying for our leaders, our armed forces, our educators, our clergy, and for all Americans to realize God's great love.

STARKDALE YOUTH MINISTRY

by Pastor Bobbyjon Bauman

It has been an exciting year so far serving the Lord together with all of you! We had our largest "non-bowling" night turnout with 32 in attendance at our "Social Media" night which was filled with lively discussion and a great time of fellowship. I wanted to fill you in on some details concerning some upcoming events....

May 5th "Storytellers Night" at Starkdale Church . Back by popular demand we will be having an evening of testimonies (life stories) from Bob Sagrilla, Mary Beth Freshwater, Janice Stukins & Denise Miller. You are in for a treat as you listen to these testimonies! They have some awesome stories to share which will inspire and fire you up to live for God with greater fervor. Adults are also invited to attend this Youth Ministry event. It will be from 6:00-7:30.

May 12th – Mother's Day – No SYM this evening.

May 19th "Bless The Parents Night w/Jeff Anderson Concert" – The Starkdale Youth Ministry students will serve their parents a sit down meal as we honor them and take a look back at all that God has done through our teens and the youth ministry this year. The High School Seniors will be honored and will receive a gift from the Youth Ministry. Also, a contestant from "The Voice" TV show (sang in front of Blake Shelton, Shakira, Usher & Adam Levine) who was also nominated for a Grammy a year ago for best new song is coming to share his testimony following the dinner. After the meal he will give a concert for us in the sanctuary. The entire congregation is invited to attend this concert. There will be free tickets for the concert (available in the church office or from Pastor Bobbyjon) and a free will offering will be taken. The Bless the Parents Night Meal/ Concert Event will be begin at 5:30 and will last until 6:30 with the concert to begin promptly at 7:00 and will end at 8:15. The whole family is encouraged to attend.

May 26th – Memorial Day
Weekend – NO SYM – Enjoy
your Memorial Day Weekend
June 2nd – Year End Celebration – Details TBA. We are going to have a year-end celebration
but the specifics have not been
worked out yet.

July 22 – 28 – Birmingham, Alabama Youth Mission Trip. 18 of the 20 openings for this trip have been claimed. If you are interested in the remain-

EVANGELISM COMMISSION

We would like to thank everyone who helped with the Steubenville Easter Cross distribution. This was a great beginning in reaching others with the gospel, and also showing Christians in our community that we are standing firm with them for Christ. We were encouraged that so many people still cherish the cross of Christ. There were only twelve disciples in the beginning and they changed the whole world forever We are many, and if we begin to share, just imagine what Christ could do through us.

The Evangelism Commission is designating Wednesday of each week as "INTENTIONAL DAY OF SHARING." Please join us as we go about our day sharing -- at work, at the mall, grocery store, bank, ball game, or golfing. Wherever we go, knowing that God has already prepared the hearts of those we meet. EVE-RYONE, please pray EVERY-DAY for this special time of the week. Let us go EVERYWHERE with the Good News of Christ, sharing in EVERY WAY!

Don't forget to mark your calendars for the Evangelism retreat at Oglebay Park, Wilson Lodge, October 25, 26th. If you want to reserve a room early, see Suzanne

Brown. Room rates vary -- \$115, \$140 and \$185. Meals are covered. If you are interested in the Saturday morning only, see Janice Whitaker. This will be a time to reflect by the fireside, pray, worship, learn, and enjoy! Further information to follow.

Sincerely

Janice Whitaker, Chairman

Are you between the ages of 19 and 45?

If so, we have a great opportunity for you. Every Sunday at 9:30 in the fellowship hall is a class just for our younger adults. The study is led by John and Donna Parkinson and is titled:

"The Truth Project"!

This is a wonderful, though provoking video and discussion series that you will thoroughly enjoy!

Set your alarm clock just a little earlier on Sunday morning and come enjoy fellowship, coffee, maybe a donut and feed your spirit too!

9:30 A.M. in the Fellowship Hall

EVERY SUNDAY!!

ing 2 openings, please contact Pastor Bobbyjon ASAP. It is going to be a great trip. The youth will be working with Habitat for Humanity, Hands on Birmingham and The Ronald McDonald House. We also may attend "Alive Fest" in Mineral City, Ohio for one day (the event takes place between June 19 -22). It is a Christian Music festival with 36 bands playing per day with groups such as the Newsboys, Lacrae, Switchfoot, Family



It has been a great year and I look forward to these last couple of months of the school year and all that God is going to do in and through us!
With Joy!

Force Five etc. Watch the CHIMES for further infor-

mation on this event next

Pastor Bobbyjon

month.

Pastor Bobbyjon
P.S. My new e-mail address is bobbyjon-bauman@gmail.com

The Starkdale Youth Ministry gathers each Sunday night for worship, fellowship, and solid Bible teaching.

"Woman-Wise" event a Success!

Sometimes good things come only after a struggle, and such was the case with the "WomanWise" event held at Starkdale on Thursday, April 11.

Office Manager Rose Mary Grimm relates: We have been really excited about this event coming to Starkdale since Pastor Bobbyjon booked it back in November. Women always like to gather together and to do it in the name of the Lord and for worship together it's even better. We've advertised, talked it up, Pastor Bobbyjon and his helpers Janice Whitaker and Janet Stukins have burned the phone lines getting ladies to agree to come out for this wonderful evening.

Then, the morning of the event, Pastor Bobbyjon announced that our key speaker and musician, Kelita, was snowed in at the Toronto, Canada airport. SNOW IN APRIL!!! I guess for Toronto that is not so unusual. But what were we to do? Cancel the event, find a local personality to come in, but we knew the ladies were expecting a very special evening.

In the midst of the Tuesday morning confusion, Pastor Bobbyjon came up with the best idea of all. "Let's pray", he suggested. So Pastor Bobbyjon and I agreed in prayer and asked the Lord to work it out according to His will.

One hour later the call came into the office that Ilonka, another of the ladies who travels for "WomanWise" was on a plane from Nashville to Pittsburgh. Whew! We were greatly relieved and glad that the Lord was working it out in this way.

The evening was a huge success. Ilonka's music and testimony were so moving. She reminded us that church is not just for "whole" people or those that have it "all together", but for "broken" people, for the ones who desperately need a Savior to lift them out of the dirty lives we get ourselves into or just the everyday drudgery that can encompass us. Jesus is the answer for EVERY woman.

The "WomanWise" team led us in a fun game of "WomanWise Family Feud", we sang together, listened (and cried) as Ilonka related the testimony of her life, and enjoyed a time of fellowship and refreshments. (Pictures on page 8)

Steubenville's Hometown Celebration

Outreach Commission News

Starkdale will be part of Steubenville's 2013 Hometown Celebration! Join us on Saturday, June 15th from 11:00 a.m.-6:00 p.m. at Fort Steuben Park and Amphitheater for a street fair with family-friendly activities that will include Kurt James Fun and Games, live entertainment, food and many more activities. Starkdale will have a booth at the street fair, so be sure to attend!

June 15 <u>Dean Martin's Hometown Day</u>

10 A.M.-3 P.M. Tours of the Dean Martin Room at the Jefferson County Historical Museum 740-283-1133

10 A.M.-4 P.M. Local History Day (reduced admission) Historic Fort Steuben

11 A.M.-6 P.M. Hometown Celebration Street Fair (South 3rd Street) with food and craft vendors, Kurt James' *Fun & Games* 740-283-4935 12:00 P.M. Dean Martin Festival at the Spot Bar: Frank Gallo Italian Band

3:00-5pm Hometown Celebration: Rat Pack Tribute Concert at Steubenville High School featuring Dean Martin, Frank Sinatra & others (\$10 admission) *A portion of the proceeds from this event will go towards the Fine Arts Education Programs in the city high schools.*

I'm dedicated to seeking opportunities to serve in the future. I am planning on continuing my involvement in the local church and youth ministry and am taking a week long mission trip to serve with Habitat for Humanity this summer building homes for tornado victims in Birmingham Alabama.

After high school I am pursuing a degree in education and am planning on becoming either an elementary or middle school teacher in a low income area.

The motto I strive to live by is found in the scripture Philippians 2:3 that states, "Do nothing out of selfish ambition or vain conceit. Rather, in humility value others above yourselves". I also believe "service" should be done whether you will receive credit for it or not. I find true joy while serving those in need. Such "service" can sometimes be difficult, but by the grace and strength of God I believe anything can be achieved, and true contentment in life can be found. I believe that this and the reasons I listed above are what service is all about.

Faith Bauman

Faith Bauman receiving scholarship from Steubenville Rotary Club

L-R Faith Bauman, Pastor Bobbyjon Bauman, Emily Bauman.



Listen up Dads, Moms and kids from 3 to 13 yrs. It's time to get out the cowboy hats, boots, ole jaw harps and fiddles and join the VBS crew for the 2013 SonWest Roundup. The VBS staff is getting ready to kick up their heels with six new heart pounding songs, wonderful Bible stories from both the old and new testaments, colorful arts and crafts and delicious snacks. This great happening will be held from June 10th - 14th. Time: 9:00am to 12:15pm.

We have a great staff of cowhands waiting to make your week a blast!! There will be music with Janet Whitaker, games with Emily and Faith Bauman, arts and crafts with Lynn Mikesell. Bible lessons/skits for grades 5 & 6 with Pastor Bobbyjon Bauman. Bible lessons for grades 1 - 4 with teacher CarolynLee Barrett, Preschool with Lisa Busby, Kindergarten with Lori Kinney. Kitchen by Jill Wickham and staff. Photography by Mary Louise Morgan. Plus extra cowhands Donna Baker, Chris & Courtney Bube, Pat Daily, Janet Haverfield, Joyce Palmer, Jennifer Starr, Janet and Stu Stukins, Inez & Toni Zajdowicz and any one else who should wander into our camp. Looking forward to spending the week with all of you.

Sandy Conrad, Ranch Foreman

SYM Mission Trip Update

The dinner/concert fund raiser held Sunday evening, April 14, for the SYM trip to Birmingham was a great success. Pastor Bobbyjon, Pat and Dave Daily and Helen Chociei assisted the youth as they served the delicious dinner which consisted of three types of lasagna (vegetable, chicken and Italian), a vegetable medley, spinach salad, rolls, and pie for dessert. The youth waited on tables for beverage orders and graciously hosted us. The musically inclined youth and Pastor Bobbyjon lifted their voices in praise music after the dinner at which time the diners were invited to the sanctuary to enjoy the concert presented by Bob Bennett. Everyone enjoyed the wonderful evening. SYM members thank all who supported this effort at fund raising for their trip.



Mailbag—continued -

I received a large fruit basket from Marge and George Allan, dinners from Rose Mary Grimm, Donna Huff, Sandy Conrad, Cindy and Bob Sagrilla, Melanie and Rick Carver, Donna and Rick Baker, Peggy and Joe Rekai. Many lunches from Ella Jane and Wayne Hackathorne who kept me company many times. I will never forget any of these people and their love and kindness for others. I am here to try and be of service when I can. With much love to all. I am in therapy and feeling much better and very blessed. May God bless each one of you.

Love, DeDe Foley

From Dixon Health Care:

Volunteers Wanted:

The church office received a very nice letter from Tammy Sagun activity director at Dixon Health Care Center. She offers the opportunity of a "great way to give back to the community and a great way to make a difference in someone's life, as well as your own". EVE-RYONE has a special talent they can share. Some of her suggested activities for volunteers are: reading, nail polish and/or hand massage, singing/entertainment, playing cards or any game with a resident, calling bingo or helping a

resident play, bring your pet in to visit, help with parties, bring in or do a craft, provide a Bible study, dance, or whatever you choose.

The residents of Dixon would love for you to share yourself with them. Call Tammy Sagun to discuss your future as a volunteer. (740)-264-1155 or Cell phone (740) 424-1552.

IT'S TIME FOR THE SEMI ANNUAL STARKDALE CHICKEN GRILL

When: May 18, 2013 4-7 P.M.

Carryout orders accepted From 3 –6: 30 P.M.

Where: Starkdale

Fellowship Hall or Carry-out

Who: Everyone is invited How Much: Adults—\$10.00

Children-\$5.00

What: Juicy chicken cooked over an open fire by the Starkdale chefs, baked beans, cole slaw, dinner roll, assorted desserts, and beverage.



SERVICE ABOVE SELF

To Our Starkdale Family,

We thank all of you for your cards, calls, prayers and thoughts during Stella.

Stella fought a hard battle and knew that you were all praying for her. We believe that these prayers and thoughts helped with her fight. May our Lord, Jesus Christ, richly bless all of you for your love and caring.

Yours in Christ, Ella Jane and Bob Burns

Dear Friends,

Thank you so much for your great outpouring of love and prayers during the time of loss of my father in law, Robert (Bob) Grimm on April 3. Your many cards, flowers, calls and prayers were all testimony to the great love of the Starkdale fam-church family. ily and the Family of God. May very much your kind concern meant to all of the Grimm family! Rose Mary Grimm Your Church Office Manager

I would very much like to thank the person who found and returned my camera to Rev. Makari. Your honesty and kindness is so appreciated!! I understand it was found in the parking lot. I can't believe it wasn't run over by a car - maybe even mine.

CarolynLee Barrett

I wanted you to know how much I appreciated your recent prayers and concerns. Knowing that Reverend the illness and loss of our daughter. Philip and the congregation were praving for me during my recent illness really helped me along the recovery path. Words cannot express my thankfulness to all of the Starkdale family. Beverly Wyman

Dear Church Members,

On behalf of our Board of Directors, volunteer health care providers, staff and patients, we appreciate your support of the Jefferson County Fourth Street Health Center Seventh Annual Gala. The Center is fortunate to be embraced by our community. Our Mission is to provide health and hope, and we can only fulfill that mission through your help. Thank you again for your support. Blessings to your

Ann Quillen you each be blessed and know how Executive Director Jefferson County Fourth Street Health Center

In loving appreciation to my church family.

Just to let the people of Starkdale Church know how thankful we are to be part of this church. It's like no other that I know of. We are very fortunate since my fall on March 8th I received many cards, gifts, visits, flowers, and phone calls. Then I got a phone call that different members had volunteered to bring dinners to us. Their kindness was unbelievable. It was more than enough and very delicious.

My faith in the Lord has always taught me to put others above myself. I believe that this is what service is all about. Anything a person can do to help others is not only beneficial to those helped, but also to oneself. Words cannot describe how wonderful it feels to invest in the lives of others by serving and giving your love and time to them.

What has taught me the most about serving others is being involved in my local church and being deeply involved in youth ministry. While I lived in Wisconsin, I had many opportunities to impact the lives of others locally. I volunteered at the Salvation Army Homeless shelter, the Three Gaits horse farm which builds self esteem in handicapped children through riding horses, sorting food at the Second Harvest food bank, feeding the homeless through the "Luke House" ministry, volunteering for the local Red Cross and many other activities serving the under resourced. Once I moved to Steubenville, I had the opportunity to be a part of the Young Ambassadors program which is benefiting the Fourth Street Health Center.

I have also found great joy in serving outside of my hometown by going on a number of mission trips and service projects such as helping with Habitat for Humanity in New Orleans after hurricane Katrina and in Birmingham Ala-

bama after the tornadoes that ravaged that region of Alabama. I also served the poor in Washington DC, helped paint a school in a low income area in Baltimore Maryland, and a few months ago went on a service project in which we helped fix up facilities used primarily by at risk youth in Akron, Ohio.

All of my mission trips were great opportunities, but the one that impacted me most was the mission trip I took to Camden, New Jersey two years ago. Camden has one of the highest crime rates in the United States. only about 2/3 of their high school students graduate, and two out of every five residents are living in a state that places them below the national poverty line. Seeing and working in an area like this made me realize how blessed I am to live in a safe area with good schools.

In Camden, my church youth group was involved in an event called "Hope Fest". It was located in a city park. At the event we gave needy families backpacks, school supplies, children's books and groceries at no cost. Hope Fest also had games for the kids, and live bands to entertain adults. There were around 2000 people in attendance. This event took a lot of hard work, but the outcome was amazing. (continued on page 14)

May 2013 Tue Wed Thu

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
			1	2	3	4
			6 p.m. Bible Study 7:15 p.m. Adult Choir Rehearsal	8:30 p.m. AA Meeting		9 a.m.—2 p.m. Quilters InC. (Fh)
5	6 6 p.m. Prayer Meeting	7	8	9	10	11
SYM—Story Teller's Night at 6 P.M.	6 p.m. Property Task Force Meeting 6:30 p.m. Scouts 7 p.m. Worship Comm.	10 a.m. Bible Study 6 p.m. Dart Baseball	6 p.m. Bible Study 7:15 p.m. Adult Choir Rehearsal	9 a.m. Soup Kitchen 8:30 p.m. AA Meeting		Bridal Shower (Fh)
12 Mother's Day	13	14	15	16	17	18
Communion NO SYM tonight	6 p.m. Prayer Meeting 6:30 p.m. Scouts	10 a.m. Bible Study 6 p.m. Dart Baseball	6 p.m. Bible Study 7:15 p.m. Adult Choir CHIMES Deadline	6 p.m. Deacons and Session Meetings 8:30 p.m. AA Meeting CHIMES Edit		Chicken Grill 4—7 p.m.
19Carriage House	20	21	22	23	24	25
Worship at 1:15 p.m. "Bless the Parents" Night 5:30 Jeff Anderson concert 7 p.m.	6 p.m. Prayer Meeting 6 p.m. Admin. Comm. 6:30 p.m. Outreach Commission Meeting 6:30 p.m. Scouts	10 a.m. Bible Study 6 p.m. Dart Baseball	6 p.m. Bible Study 7:15 p.m. Adult Choir Rehearsal	8:30 p.m. AA Meeting CHIMES Fold		
26	27 _{Memorial Day}	28	29	30	31	
No SYM tonight	Church Office Closed	10 a.m. Bible Study Noon SPW 6 p.m. Dart Baseball	6 p.m. Bible Study	8:30 p.m. AA Meeting		